
 

 

 

Meeting Minutes 27.01.15 

 

UNHCR BO Amman, Jordan 

EMOPS Room  
 

Agencies present: ActionAid, APS, AWO, Caritas, CVT, FPSC, MPDL, ICMC, DRC, IRC, IMC, Islamic Relief, IFH/NHF, JRF, Medair, Collateral 

Repair Project, SCJ, UN Women, UNFPA, UNHCR, UNICEF, UPP and WFP. 

Agenda: 

 ITS presentation- UNHCR 

 GBVIMS-end of year report 

 Zaatari Camp safety audit 

 Update from the field and task forces 

 AOB 

 

Agenda item Discussion Action point Responsible Agency 

Informal Tented 

Settlement 

- UNHCR chair of ITS Task Force updated the members on latest 
evictions.  

- In 2014 evictions have displaced 41 families/205 individuals. 
- SGBV SWG members discussed recommendations to be 

presented to ITS TF  

- ITS task force will 

continue updating 

SGBV SWG on this 

- Co-chairs to circulate 

revised 

recommendations for 

ITS TF for 

- ITS Task Force 

 

- Co-chairs  



endorsement. 

GBVIMS-end of 

year report 

- GBVIMS report for May-December 2014: the report provided 
details of types of incidents, sex of survivors, relation of 
survivors and perpetrators, location of incidents and referral 
pathways.  
 

- The GBVIMS task force is preparing a short analysis and 
recommendations to be disseminated with relevant sectors. 
 

- More information can be obtained by individual organizations 
if it is considered in the best interest of SGBV Survivors. 
Interested agencies should request additional data by writing 
to SGBV SWG/GBVIMS TF co-Chairs: Anguita@unhcr.org & 
falcione@unfpa.org 
 

 
 

- GBVIMS TF will share 

agreed 

recommendation 

- GBVIMS  Task Force to 

receive and discuss 

potential request for 

additional data 

 

 

- GBVIMS TF 

coordinators 

 

- Co-Chairs and 

GBVIMS Task 

Force  

Field SGBV SWG 

updates 

- The safety audit is a SGBV tool used in emergencies to 

understand the safety and security concerns of affected 

populations. Between September and November 2014, a 

Safety Audit was conducted in Zaatari refugee camp. As 

general finding, the safety audit indicates that refugees in 

Zaatari camp feel safer than in 2013, when first Safety Audit 

was conducted. . 

 

- The specific SGBV safety audit recommendations include: 

increase inclusion of people with disability and other people 

with specific needs and engaging men and boys in SGBV 

prevention and response.  Ensuring transportation and 

- Zaatari Field SGBV 

SWG to follow-up the 

recommendations. 

 

 

- Submit interest for Co-

chairing of Zaatari 

Field SWG by 11th 

Feburary 

 

- Field SGBV 

SWG 

 

- Interested 

SGBV SWG 

members 

mailto:Anguita@unhcr.org
mailto:falcione@unfpa.org


lighting in the camp, in particular to increase sense of safety of 

women and girls.  

 

- The IRC’s SGBV project has come to an end. A new co-chair will 

therefore need to be identified. Expressions of interest to be 

submitted by e-mail to the national SGBV SWG coordinators by 

the 10th of January. falcione@unfpa.org & Anguita@unhcr.org 

 

AOB -   

 

Next meeting will take place on Tuesday February 10th at UNHCR BO Khalda EMOPS room at 9 am. 
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